Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 17 March 2010 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 

Councillors: D Kimbley, Mrs. J Humphries, B Snelson, Mrs. L Jones, S Homer


Karin Hampton – School Representative
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
385. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. Tudor.
386. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
There were no declarations of interest
387. MINUTES: 

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 17 February 2010, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved and signed by the Chairman as a correct record. 

388. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Parishioner Questionnaire
The Clerk reported that the Methodist church have distributed questionnaires to the immediate area. An example questionnaire was passed around the meeting. Karin stated the instructions requested completed questionnaires be placed in the post box on the Methodist Church gates or alternatively somebody would call and collect them.
b. Yew Tree Farm

Gareth Jones has visited the property. Although a business is operated from there, he does not believe there is any material change of use. The Kennels are classed as permitted development. The owners have been advised of regulations in respect of dog breeding for future knowledge. The caravan is occasionally used for a member of the family to sleep in. 
c. Response from AEF

AEF had advised small unlicensed aerodromes do not require any formal air traffic control or logs. Licensed aerodromes are required to conform to the license agreement. The Aerodrome manual should detail the recording of aircraft movement and how it is carried out. A copy of the licence summary for Wolverhampton and an extract from Pooley’s 2007 guide was provided. The hours detailed in this guide were discussed. The Clerk was asked to look into Pooley’s guide.
d. Response from David Pattison

The Clerk agreed to send a copy of the e-mail to the Councillors. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries had spoken with Norman Jones in respect of the LDF. Norman had suggested the monitoring of log books could be incorporated into the LDF plan. The Clerk was asked to arrange a further meeting with David and Andy in 6 months time.
389. PC 3602 BAKER – STAFFORDSHIRE POLICE

Unfortunately PC Baker was not present and could not be contacted by phone. 
The Clerk had received a letter from Nora Venables, Gospel Ash Methodist Church, in respect of the safety of Gospel Ash Road. Cllr. Homer had spoken to two parties who had also expressed concern.

The Chairman agreed to contact PC Baker and arrange a special meeting to discuss the road safety issues. He would then contact Highways to discuss the issue.
390. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The Chairman agreed to speak to County Cllr. Edwards in respect of his meeting with Highways, where various matters concerning the Parish had been discussed.
Staffordshire Council had reported on the footpaths reported several months back. The Path by the church is to be cleared and two styles are to be replaced. No problems were reported in connection with the Red Lion path. The report on the path next to Ivy Cottage is outstanding.

391. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES

Corbett Primary School - Cllr. Snelson reported that an open day had been held that day. A swimming gala is to be held on 29 March 2010, football and netball competition on 24 April and rounders match on the 27 May 2010.
Holy Cross Church – Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported that Jeanette Hartwell had been appointed Vicar at Trysull and Bobbington following the recent interviews. She will move into the vicarage at Trysull and commence duties on 8 June 2010.
392. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

No members of the public attended the meeting.
393. FINANCE
Cheques

The following payments were proposed by Cllr. Kimbley and seconded by Cllr. Homer
a) Clerk – Salary and expenses



£425.25
c) Gospel Ash Methodist Church – room hire

£20.00
d) Corbett Primary School (Football & Netball)

£100.00
e) KOSSMIC






£75.00
f) CPRE






£29.00
394. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:

a) 10/00130/FUL 7 Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5BY- Conservatory  - there were no objections.
395. AIRFIELD MATTERS

Cllr. Kimbley reported that the WAAG meeting had been postponed. The AGM is to be held in April at which a resolution to mothball the group will be proposed.
Cllr. Kimbley had spoken to David Giddings in respect of the draft policies. Cllr. Kimbley informed the meeting of the main issues and agreed to respond on behalf of the Parish Council.
Cllr. Kimbley reported on the Consultative Committee meeting which had been conducted via e-mail correspondence. The airport’s report stated little more than Alistair had reported to the Parish Council the previous month. Movements were still down and there would be limited tree work at the end of runway 34 following agreement of the CAA. There had been no complaints other than the hedges. A question was raised in respect of night flying – the allocated nights are Thursday until 8pm and Saturday until 7pm. Flights are permitted up to10:30pm by request. A request was made to divert market traffic away from Claverley lanes.
A Wing and Wheels event is to be held on the 3 May 2010 and a 100 year celebration on the 27 June 2010.
396. CORRESPONDENCE

Jeff Simm – Letter of thanks for donation
Denise Blower – data locality profiles 10-11

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) Allotment Strategy

SSC People Pub Awards

WMRSS Update Feb 2010

Spinal Injuries Association appeal

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Community Path Initiative 2010/11

Wickstead Playscapes

SSC Licensing Committee 2/3/2010
SSC Regulatory Committee 16/2/2010 Additional comments

SSC Your Community Newsletter

SSC Concessionary travel scheme changes April 2010

Buzz Spring 2010

Live and Local leaflet

Energy Saving Trust

SSC Regulatory Committee

SSC Executive Meeting 9/3/2010

SSC Overview and Scrutiny Committee 16/3/2010

SSC Direct and Support Services Scrutiny Panel 15/3/2010

SSC Community and Environmental Service Scrutiny Panel 16/3/2010

Community Council of Staffordshire 

CPRE Staffordshire Branch Annual Report

SSC Partnership and Strategic Services Scrutiny Panel 23/3/2010

SSC Regulatory Committee 9/3/2010 – additional notes

397. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The facilities at Abbotts Fall were briefly discussed.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   21 April 2010 – at Corbett Primary School
Meeting Closed 9.10pm
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